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ARCHITECTURAL CHANGE APPLICATION 

SUBMISSION GUIDELINES AND PROCEDURES 
 

The information below is important if you are planning any external changes to your home or property. Under 

The Estates at Munden Farms ACC requirements, all such changes must be reviewed and approved by the Board 

of Directors prior to execution / starting of any work. Please familiarize yourself with the requirements and 

procedures outlined below. 

 

Requirements: The HOA documents maintains controls over the types of buildings, structures, and exterior 

design permitted in the development. The developer originally exercised this control, and when the developer 

completed his work in 2017 and transitioned to the community, enforcement of the ACC requirements passed to 

the Board. The documents (Declarations, Article VI) list the procedures for ACC approvals. More specifically 

Section 6.05, 6.06, 6.07, and 6.08 are applicable. 

 

For any proposed exterior changes to resident’s property, the following procedures apply:  

1. Homeowner must submit the two-page Application for Architectural Review Form (attached at end of this 

document) to the HOA via The Select Group. This may be accomplished by sending the information via 

email to Bob Garrett at bgarrett@theselectgroup.us . The application must include a detailed description 

of the requested changes so the Board can make a full assessment.  

2. The Select Group will document the date the application was received. 

3. The Select Group will review the application verifying that all required information is included so that the 

AREC Committee can make their determination. 

4. If management determines that the application is not complete, the entire application will be returned to the 

applicant with written details on what items are required in order to complete the application.  The 

application does not begin the process procedures until the completed application is received. 

5. Once the complete application has been received by management, a REFERENCE NUMBER will be 

assigned to the application. 

6. The Select Group will email the owner advising: 

a. The date the completed application was received. 

b. The number assigned to their application. 

c. The date that the completed application was forwarded to the AREC Chairman. 

d. Amended application information as deemed necessary. 

7. The AREC Chairman will review the application and all supporting documentation and notify 

management that the application is complete. 

8. The AREC will submit their recommendation to the Board of Directors.  

9. The Board will consider the AREC’s recommendation and discuss any issues or concerns raised by Board 

members. The Board will then vote whether to approve or disapprove the application. The goal is to have a 

Board decision within 30 days of receipt of the complete application.  

10. The Board’s decision will be provided to the association management firm, who will notify the resident via 

email informing them of the decision rendered. If the application is denied, reasons for the denial will be 

provided. 

11. If a proposal is disapproved, the resident may appeal to the Board and request a hearing to review the 

decision. A quorum of at least three Board members must be present at the hearing. Both the resident and 

the Board may request others to attend the hearing (for example, the contractor, the Architectural and Rules 

Enforcement Committee, neighbors, or others). 
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